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Baxter – Recall of 0.9% sodium chloride injection and 5% dextrose injection 

• On July 6, 2017, Baxter announced a consumer-level recall of one lot of 5% dextrose injection and 4 
lots of 0.9% sodium chloride injection due to the potential presence of leaks. 

 
• A leak of the solution bag may allow for delay or interruption of therapy, 

under-delivery, unintended drug exposure, and microbial contamination.  If not detected, the use of a 
solution bag with a leak could lead to a bloodstream infection or other serious adverse health 
consequences.  
 

— To date, there have been no reports of adverse events associated with this issue for leaks. 
 

• The recalled lots were distributed between April 4, 2017 and June 1, 2017. 
 

Product Description NDC # Lot # (Expiration date) 

5% Dextrose Injection, 100mL 
VIAFLEX Plastic Container 
Multi Pack 

00338-0017-38 P361618 (9/30/2018) 

0.9% Sodium Chloride 
Injection, 100 mL 
VIAFLEX Plastic Container 

00338-0049-38 
P361501 (9/30/2018), 
P361667 (9/30/2018), 
P361790 (9/30/2018) 

0.9% Sodium Chloride 
Injection, 250 mL 
VIAFLEX Plastic Container 

00338-0049-02 Y229153 (9/30/2018) 

 
• Dextrose injection is indicated as a source of water and calories. 
 
• Sodium chloride injection is indicated as a source of water and electrolytes and for use as a priming 

solution in hemodialysis procedures. 
 

• Anyone with an existing inventory of the recalled lots should stop use and distribution, and return all 
recalled product. 
 

• For questions about this recall, please contact the Baxter Healthcare Center for Service at 1-888-
229-0001. 

 

file://nas01762pn/RXSOL_Clinical/Drug%20Safety%20and%20Pipeline/RxNews/Resources/Templates/optum.com?elq_mid=10136&elq_cid=1812792&elq_ck=&elq=c94ed081f75e412faa0d967642a61572&elqCampaignId=&elqaid=10136&elqat=1&elqTrackId=ef980a4a60b140cc8022fa389df09caa
https://www.optumrx.com/
https://dailymed.nlm.nih.gov/dailymed/drugInfo.cfm?setid=3bb406a9-f5cb-403a-b1bb-5c4facbea3d5
http://baxterpi.com/pi-pdf/Sodium_Chloride_Injection_Viaflex_PI.pdf

